

The Sweep

Royal Kingston Curling Club

130 Days Road, Kingston, Ont. K7M 9G4 Telephone: (613) 546-2243 Fax: (613) 541-7522 Website: www.royalkingston.com

Volume 11, Issue 2

November 2009

A word from your president...

I am pleased to say that our new Strategic Business Plan has come together nicely. Since the Spring Annual General Meeting, many hours of meetings and discussions have taken place. The seven different committees have done a great job in getting this year off to a great start. These committees are: Governance, Curling, Operations and Resources, Finance, Marketing, Human Resources and Communications, and Social. Thanks to all the members on these committees for their great work.

As of last week, our membership has reached a total of 643. This is 14 more than last year. I want to welcome everyone back and extend a special welcome to our new members.

The Royal Kingston Curling Club has new rules with regard to outside charities and soliciting. Only "grandfathered" charities will be allowed to continue without Board approval. The Board feels that our members should not be repeatedly approached for donations. The Club does not wish to have its supplies or services used for unrelated commercial activities or fundraising efforts that the Board of Directors has not specifically approved. The following charities are "grandfathered": Cancer Society, Cancer Relay for Life, Food Bank, Alzheimer's Coffee Breaks, Alzheimer's Walk For Memories, Alzheimer's, Diabetes Association and Shoe Boxes.

The Club is once again recycling, so please use the recycling containers that have been placed around the club.

With the H₁N₁ Virus going around, we ask that all our members be proactive in helping to stop the spread of this virus. Hand sanitizers have been placed in the ice shed as well as at the front door and bar. Some members have chosen not to shake hands after the game—this is fine, so please don't

Inside this Issue	
A word from your president	1
Committee Reports	
Financial Committee	2
Marketing Committee	2
Social Committee	3
Member-at-Large	3
Section Reports	
Day Ladies	3
Evening Ladies	4
Day Men	4
Evening Men	5
Mixed	6
The Landings Stick League	6
2009 Golf Tournament	7
Kitchen Committee Report	7
RKCC Website News	7
Kingston Partners in Mission	8
Social Committee Events	9
2009/10 Championship Events Schedule	10

RKCC Wins City Championship in the Mixed Division

Jim Irving skipped his mixed team of Gail Irving and spare Tracy Mitchell, Dave & Pat Bradshaw to victory in last year's City Championships at Cataraqui.

This win was inadvertently missed in the August Sweep recap. Sorry, team!

take offence and thank them for the game.

The 2012 Scott Tournament of Hearts is still up in the air, but Kingston is still in the running. Kelowna, B.C. is trying very hard to host the event. It looks like we'll probably get the nod soon—we'll keep you posted. I would like to thank Teresa Wilson and Graham Weatherby for the work they have done on our website. It is up-to-date and has proved to be a great resource for our members. I would also like to thank Rod Leeder and Terry Barker for their great ice. Thanks to Carole Rivington for the great job she is doing with the Sweep.

Once again I would like to welcome everyone back. It looks like we are going to have another great year. Good Curling!

Thank you, Wayne Gilmour



Committee Reports

Financial Committee

Roy Vasey, 1st Vice-President, Treasurer

This past summer the Financial Committee met twice, on June 15, 2009 and on September 23, 2009. We have been busy preparing our mandate, roles and responsibilities of the Committee and the Chair, and the committee's work plan, as per the RKCC Business Plan objectives. I expect the finished drafts of these documents will be approved for distribution by the Board at the November Board meeting.

The 2009/2010 RKCC Budget was finalized and approved at the August 20th Board meeting It forecasts a small surplus at year-end of ~\$4K, depending on what the economy does for the remainder of the season, of course, and barring other unforeseen expenses.

As outlined at the Spring AGM, the Financial Committee has used software developed by the Federal Government for Capital Replacement planning and the resulting annual provision calculated by this software has been incorporated into this year's budget. This will be an on-going component of our budget from now on, and this should ensure we are prepared for any eventuality.

The Capital Replacement Fund will grow by the amount of the annual provision in every succeeding year.

Finally, a key objective of the RKCC Business Plan is to develop and maintain year-round operations. This past summer was the first year that the Club was open for normal business activity with a full-time manager. Many of our expenses are ones that would be incurred regardless if we were open or shut, but overall the comparison between this year (2009 - 100%) and last year (2008 - 50%) show a potential to grow our 'business' further. Off-season expenses grew by ~\$10K, which is understandable, given full-time wages and increased utility costs with being open. Off-season revenues grew by ~8.5K. The Club is very close to breaking even with full-time operation. The revenue increase offset most of the expense increase, and we believe the potential to further strengthen the revenues is very high. The Financial Committee recommends that the Club continue with full-time operation in 2010.

Marketing Committee

Bruce Jeffrey, Chair

As Chairman of your 2009-10 Sponsorship / Advertising Committee I want to take this opportunity to thank my Committee for their hard work: Garry Dupuis, Roger Taylor, Deanne Clark, Brad Finch, and Graham Weatherby.

As of this writing, we have lost only 3 Wall Advertisers and one In-ice Advertiser. However, we have been able to add seven new Wall Advertisers so our totals now sit at four In-ice Advertisers and 51 Wall Advertisers. All but two of the Advertisers have paid their fees, and the others are expected shortly.

I'd like to take this opportunity to thank Gord Gillespie and SLH Transport for their In-ice Sponsorship support since the new Club opened, and let him know that we are sorry to see them remove their sign this year. They will be missed.

In September, the City held its annual Leisure Showcase. This year it was held at the new Invista Centre and our RKCC booth was organized and manned by several volunteers, headed up by Pam & Roger Taylor. I want to thank them, and all the volunteers for their efforts.

Based on our experience from the Leisure Showcase, our Committee is working on getting some new banners and brochures made up to enhance our ability to show off RKCC at these trade show-style events.

From Feb.1 – 7th, 2010 the Ontario Men's Curling

Tankard is being held in Napanee. As part of the program activities, the Napanee Club will be showcasing various curling clubs from our region and on Monday, Feb.1st they will be recognizing RKCC. Our President and Club Manager will introduced during pre-draw ceremonies, and we will also have a Booth for the day and we will have a $\frac{1}{2}$ page ad in the event Newsletter. We are looking for volunteers to help prepare for this event and if you would like to help, please let myself, or any member of the Sponsorship Committee know.

We would like to bring to your attention that we still have about 6 curling rocks that can be sponsored for \$500 each. Please contact myself or Graham if you would like to purchase the naming rights to a rock. This is a great way to honour a past curler or contributor to RKCC.

Social Committee

Linda Lott, Chair

The Social committee has met several times over the past few months and is planning on hosting 6 events for members.

The committee is comprised of 10 members: George Gratton (vice-chair), Joanne Miller, Pam Twiddy, Lee Thompson, Bill Duffe, Gerry Buist, Bruce Boadley, Rene Marchen, Ana Sutherland and Linda Lott (Chair).

The committee is hosting the first ever RKCC Grey Cup party on November 29th --look for the posters.

If you have any ideas or suggestions about events that you would like to see happen at the club, please let us know!

Member-at-Large

Betty Bush, Chair

As the Member At Large I have been asked to form three committees.

We feel there is a need to liaise with the other Clubs that participate in the season ending City Championships and Joanne Miller has volunteered to lead this effort.

The second committee will recognize our Life Members. It is our intent to create and display their names on a plaque in a prominent place in the Club.

And thirdly, we would like to establish a committee charged with ferreting out grants for which we may be eligible. If you are interested in leading or helping out on one of these initiatives please see me or another Board member.

Section Reports

Day Ladies

by Lin Jenkins

Mary Smith would like to thank the RKCC Day Lady members for their support of the "Operation Christmas Child Shoe Boxes" for needy children around the world.......

The 1st Draw with 14 teams is about to finish as of Nov. 5th. We will celebrate with our Alzheimer's Coffee break headed up by Marion Evans and her Committee. The Day Ladies would like to thank the Evening Ladies for their hard work on hosting a very successful Opening Pot Luck dinner, that was truly enjoyed by all lady members.

We are well into the schedule for A and B Flight curling, with 9 teams in A and 6 teams in B............ A new Rating Committee has been elected and the following members are: Linda O'Sullivan, Betty Bush, Linda Bell, Judy Sly and Joan Doucet. These Rating meetings will be chaired by our games captain and Assistant games captain: Sue McConnell and Marilyn Bellringer.

We would like to welcome a new member to our Section, Nicholeen Lake, who joined after the first Draw had begun....... New members who joined before and during the opening days of the season are Donna Fry, Joanne Gizzi (Evening Ladies), Deb Kennedy, Martha Forkes, Bev. Palmer, Mary-Stewart Ross, and returning Lee Thompson and Dora Milton.

Our Ladies would like to extend well wishes to Jan Ray and her husband, who is recovering from surgery. Jan, your Section misses you, look forward to seeing you soon.

Thank yous go to Lois MacArthur and her committee of Esther Cliff and others who have been providing the sweets behind the ices.

There has been a further clarification of the Buzzer Rule........... When the buzzer sounds, the present end is finished and one more end is played..... The present end is NOT over until the rock is delivered in the next end.

Tiebreakers for the first Draw have been scheduled for Nov. 6th and the Playoff for the first Draw is

scheduled for Friday Nov. 13th.



Evening Ladies

<u>Club Curling</u> by Karen Peters

With the retirement of Mary Skeggs, I was cautiously happy to inherit the job of convenor of the Evening Ladies Club. Although retired, Mary along with Denise Mullville are both helping me with any issues that might arise. Thanks to both of them for their help.

In spite of the nice weather the 2009/10 season started with over 60 ladies signing up to play. Along with many returning players we welcomed some imports from other clubs. Janet Fowlow joined us from Cataraqui, Mary-Stewart Ross from Riverside, Ottawa, Kathy Lyman from Ormoncto, NB, Beth Seamans from the Capital Winter Club, NB and Donna Poirier back from the NDCC. We also had some women new to the game join us, Gillian Turnbull, Nickie Lake, Bo Popovic, Mary Eichlotz, Erica Campbell and Susann Gauthier. Welcome everyone!

After four weeks of play in the first Draw Judy Russell with her team of Joanne Manion (Vice), Jane Cooper (2nd), and Kathleen Poole (lead) remain undefeated. Second place is a seven way tie so the last week is going to be very important. Good luck to everyone. Remember the winner of each draw goes on to compete for the Carrie Cole trophy in April.

The signup sheet is up for the second draw and I would like to remind everyone to please sign up. If you are unable to play every week please put your name on the spares list. We were very short on spares this draw which often resulted in teams having only 3 players. We would also welcome spares from other sections so if you are able to help us out on Wednesday nights please let me know.

Don't forget that Judy Russell is at the club every Wednesday at 5:30 to help you hone your skills. Let's face it almost all of us can do with some "honing" Just come a little early and she can give you some pointers to work on.

If you have any questions or suggestions, please email me at petersk2@cogeco.ca or call me at 613-389-0882.

Special Events

by Pam Davison & Lynn Witheridge

The Special Events Coordinators for the Ladies Evening Section, organized the Ladies Opening Potluck Dinner which was held on Thursday, Oct 1st at the club. It was great to see a number of our new members joining us for some great food and to meet new friends. The raffle table included beautiful potted fall mums in a variety of colours which the ladies really enjoyed. A few of the new faces were social members only so it's encouraging to note that not only are we gaining new curling members but also new social members. This event is always much anticipated as it is the first time many of us have seen each other since April and is a great way to start off the new curling season.

Flight Curling by Linda Lott

Ladies flight started its season on Oct 5th with 16 teams signed up to play. Game times are 5:10 or 7:15 on Mondays and 5:10 on Thursday. It is very important that we start our games on time and play in a timely fashion as there are three full draws on each of these nights. The buzzer sounds at 20 minutes to the hour at which time you must have stated the rock on its way down the ice for the 7th end.

There are 13 curling clubs in our area so please consider going to a bonspiel-it's a great way to improve your curling skills and meet new people. Please encourage any female that you know, that isn't curling, to come out and try our sport!

A note of thanks to the following people who helped ensure that our season started so well; Karen Peters (Club), Denise Mulville (Club) Pam Davison and Lynn Witheridge(Opening Potluck), Lillian Rynbend(Flight) and Judy Russell (Wednesday night instruction).



Day Men

by Dave Sansom

Day Men's Curling has had an energetic start to the season, slightly delayed in timing but made up for by the change in the Senior Flight League to three draws on Mondays for the season and an additional three draws on Fridays for October. The change to the three Monday draws and a 9:00AM start time has been generally well received, and has facilitated the start-up of Lunch Service, but more about this below. However, with an increase to 29 teams in Senior Flight and a desire to retain 3 levels of

competition, 3 series of play, and with appropriate playoff schedules, resulted in the need for a bit more time than the Mondays alone would allow. We were able to pick up the October Friday mornings for the First Series. The Second Series will start in November and, with only Mondays in the schedule; our seniors will be able to relax a bit. We hope they have appreciated the quick honing of their skills early in the season, so they will be ready for up-coming bonspiels! You're Welcome!

Our Tuesday – Thursday Pick-up games have also begun with about five sheets being used at the 8:30AM start time. It appears that some golfers just have not had enough time on the grass, but with falling leaves and snow to hide their golf balls, we suspect that they will be straggling in for a good game on our clean, crisp, and cool ice. While Don Murphy is sorely missed as our pick-up team organizer, an energetic Brian Hetherington is beginning to master the skills needed to create an excellent competitive atmosphere. Brian is also organizing the first Day Men's Friday Skins Bonspiel scheduled for November 20th. The Bonspiel Sign-up Sheet is located on the Bulletin Board, but more important, it will be the first forty-eight individuals who pay their \$20 to Brian that will be entered to play. For this paltry fee, a delicious, nutritious and filling lunch will be served, in addition to thrilling curling and big-money prizes.

Don Pringle is trying to get the Bi-Club with Garrison Curling Club on the ice for the season. Problems with the ice equipment at Garrison may delay the start, but Don is planning to organize November Bi-Club at RKCC and make up equivalent time at Garrison when their ice is ready. Stay tuned, we will keep you posted!

LUNCHES on Monday have been a hit! DUFFE'S DINER of EPICURIAN EXCELLANCE has allowed anyone with three bucks to enjoy a great lunch three Mondays to date in October. Bill Duffe's flight team reluctantly allowed him to miss his regular games so he could organize these lunches with the help of additional volunteers, especially our expert scheduler, Brian Collingwood. The curlers from the first draw can come off the ice and have lunch. The second draw can also enjoy a post game lunch. The curlers for the third draw can build their energy before their games by coming in a bit early. The Monday Afternoon Bridge Group has joined in; in fact, any member can partake between 11ish and 2ish. Bill has a list of volunteers to help in future lunches, and you can contact Bill to have your name added. Remember, all profits go the Club, but all the good food and good time with friends go to You. Now, could we consider expanding this kind of enterprise to other lunch times or even in the evening? Stay tuned!.....Oh, and by the way, Bill Duffe's team seems to be doing Great!

Your Day Men's Executive will be organizing a Fall General Meeting for November when we gather up enough purpose and energy, but your feedback is welcomed anytime.

Dave Sansom Day Men's Rockin' Chair



Evening Men

by Gord Rogers

Curling is once again off to a fast start in evening men's section.

Monday club has 18 teams playing and due to not enough skips signing up, this was the maximum teams that we could field in draw 1. Flight players, who are rated skips are encouraged to sign up to skip 1 draw during the year if at all possible. This is the best way for our new members to learn the game.

Thursday club was at maximum at 24 teams for the first draw. We have done up the draw to avoid as many points games as possible and for the most part, we have been fairly successful

Flight experienced the biggest growth ever. We are now at 39 teams which is the maximum that we can handle with the ice available. There was actually a total of 43 teams that applied but 4 were not able to get in. The men's committee will be meeting in the near future to establish how new teams will be considered in future years.

Unfortunately, there are still games being buzzed this year and not able to get the full eight ends in. Here are some simple hints to improve the speed and get the full 8 ends in:

The shooter should always be in the hack ready to shoot when the skip calls the shot. The skip should not ever be waiting for the shooter.

Whatever lead is shooting the first rock in the next end should get ready in the hack. Let the other 5 players clear the rocks.

All curlers should be ready to play at least 10 minutes prior to the scheduled start time. Shake hands while the ice is being cleaned, rather than waiting.

Thanks to all who have helped so far in setting up the schedules, teams etc and a special thanks to all members of the curling committee for the effort to make as much ice time available for all members.

Our Christmas party will be held this year on Monday Dec 21. This is a change from the calendar as we had to juggle the schedule to find the extra 4 nights curling that was required for flight this year. Rent-a-Chef (Joe Desousa) has already been confirmed for both the Christmas fun night as well as closing dinner. Cost will be \$20.00 once again. We hope to see everybody in attendance



Mixed Curling

by Erwin Batalla

The regular season began on October 2nd for the Friday league of the Mixed section. A full complement of 48 teams have joined this league. Thanks to Peter Murton, Mike Olive and Mary-Stewart Ross who have taken the plunge and are skipping teams this year. We also welcome back the other 45 skips and their teams. A special thank-you goes out to Donna Smith and her team who filled a spot left vacant at the last minute. There are new members in all the divisions and we are especially pleased that they are joining this section.

For the Sunday league, play began on Oct 4th. Ten teams are enjoying a recreational atmosphere at 5 PM with a mixture of veterans of the section mingling with fresh recruits. Thanks to Marty Chilton, Richard Lyman, Stan Yagi and John Ryce who agreed to skip teams in this league.

The mixed section received 222 cards of intent. In these, 30 members indicated that they would be available as spares. A list of the Friday spares is available on the net and the list of Sunday spares has been distributed to all participants. Please get in touch with them if members of your team are unavailable for an upcoming game.

This year the Friday league will play a complete round-robin (11 games in A and B and 15 games in C and D). For the A and B divisions, the last four games of the season will be a playoff format. There will be no playoffs in the recreational division. The Sunday league will play a double round-robin (18 games) with no playoffs. Please make sure to indicate the result of your games on the Mixed board so that Hugh Pollitt-Smith can maintain accurate standings which can be viewed on the web site (www.royalkingston.com). Prizes will be awarded at the closing dinner to winners of the round-robin for the Sunday league and all divisions of the Friday league.

Plans are going ahead for a recreational bonspiel on Saturday Nov 14th. Members of the Clark team will be the main organizers of this event and participants in the recreational division will have

been contacted by Pam and Roger Taylor by the time the Sweep is distributed.

The Mixed Christmas party is scheduled for Friday Dec 18th. There is no mixed curling scheduled for that evening.

We are continuing with the donation draw. Profit from the draw will go towards the purchase of the on-ice candies and a post-game snack at the tables. We hope that you enjoy these activities and welcome any other suggestions.

Brian Collingwood and April Welsh have stepped down from the Mixed Committee. Hugh Pollitt-Smith and Shirley Kwakkenbos have joined the committee. We extend a heartfelt thank you to both couples for their commitment to the club.



The Landings Stick League

by Phil Neatby

We are launched into the 2009/2010 season, and we welcome the newcomers to our League. As in the years past, we will continue to enjoy each other's company, as we hone our stick skills.

The League continues to grow – this year we have 56 team members and so far, 8 subs, a healthy increase over last year. Like the proverbial camel in the tent, as we grow, we need more time, and run into conflicts with other sections. Thus, every year's schedule is different to a degree from the year before. (All but a few are active in Day Ladies or Day Men's Sections). This year is no exception, and scheduling coordination has been more difficult.

With the season opening delays and team changes, the Committee has had to view the play up to 4 Nov as a prelude. The Day Ladies have made it possible to change 1:30 play (2 games) to 10:00, so there has been yet another change.

In the age group of day players, change is never received with any enthusiasm, but our players have been remarkably tolerant, thank goodness!

Our annual Fun 'Spiel will take place 11 December starting at 10:00, and will aim to reinforce one of our aims – to enjoy each others' company, ie, really have fun!

Again, we are fortunate to have as sponsors The

Landings Golf Course and Teaching Center, and their generous support has added to the appeal of our form of curling.

The ice has been great, the Club is busy, and we are happy to be a part of it.

Your Committee... Phil Neatby Diane Labrie Bill Worthy Joan Roantree



2009 Golf Tournament

The 5th annual RKCC Golf Tournament was held on June 11th at Camden Braes with 141 participants, followed by an excellent steak & salmon dinner at RKCC.

Special thanks to all the participants, volunteers, those who contributed and/or canvassed for prize donations, and anyone who helped make this event such a huge success again.

The event raised \$3,323.59 for our Club (not including bar profits), and provided a very good social event well after the curling season ended.

We have already booked next year at Camden Braes for Thursday, 17th June. Please mark your calendars and be sure to sign up early next year. I also urge you to begin saving/collecting prize donations for next year.

Steve Quinn

Kitchen Committee Report

by Brian Collingwood, April Welsh, Dave Bracken

Welcome back all chief cooks and bottle washers!! The Kitchen Committee thanks everyone for keeping the kitchen looking good last year. Please keep up the good work and leave the kitchen cleaner than when you started. That includes washing any linens (tea towels, aprons, oven mitts, tablecloths) your event/bonspiel uses and sweeping/mopping the floor if necessary.

<u>Event Convenors</u> – it is your responsibility to ensure that someone on your committee washes the linens

after your event and brings them back ASAP. Please dispose of leftover food. If you notice that the kitchen is out of something, please report it to Graham (eg. Javex, j clothes etc.).

Freezer and refrigerator: Label your stuff. Leftovers are free for the next event to use, so organizers please check to see if there is anything you can use before you buy new supplies.

The club also has a great variety of vases/candle holders, so please check the store room before buying new ones. Chances are we already have what you need.

Here's looking forward to another year of delicious RKCC cooking!!



RKCC Website News

by Teresa Wilson

The RKCC website (http://www.royalkingston.com) is THE place to go for your curling information needs. We've added a few new and exciting items to enhance your membership experience.

We've set up a new Members Classified area for our members to sell, buy or offer a service, available under the password-protected members area. If you have a broom to sell, or even a boat, this is the place to do it.

The minutes of all the Board meetings will be posted to the website in the near future so that everyone can be more familiar with the hard work and planning that goes into running a smooth enterprise; and for those of you who were unable to attend the Semi-Annual General Meeting, those minutes will be posted as well. Any league wishing to have their minutes posted can do so by sending

them to Teresa Wilson (webmaster@royalkingston.com).

The biggest news is that now the Club Membership Roster is online as well (under the password-protected members' area to preserve your privacy). This is the most up-to-date version of the Roster, as amendments are made as soon as the manager is informed of an error/change.

The website is continually evolving, so if you have any suggestions for more content, or if you see an error, please email Teresa Wilson (webmaster@royalkingston.com).



Kingston Partners In Mission Food Bank



Thanks Everyone!!!!!!

The Partners In Mission Food Bank would like to thank everyone for their generous donation of non-perishable food items. This food is donated to local families and individuals that are less fortunate in our community.

The food drive went so well last year that we have decided to carry it on again until the end of this year's curling season. The Day Ladies will look after it getting to the Food Bank if we can just rely on your generous donations again.



LET'S SHARE

Some Examples of

Non-Perishable

Items Are:



Toiletries & Toilet Paper, Pancake Mix & Syrup,
Canned Tuna & Salmon Baby Food,
Powdered Milk, Canned Fruit or Juice,
Cheez Whiz, Diapers, Rice, Pasta & Pasta Sauce, Canned Ham,
Cereal, or any other non-perishable item that you would
like to donate that is not listed here.



Your support is much appreciated. Sponsored by the Day Ladies

Kingstonfoodbank.net Phone: (613) 544-4534



Euchre Club



- All regular, mixed or social members welcome
- Form your own table or we can place you on one
- Cards provided
- Wednesdays @ 1:30
- Interested? Contact Graham @536-2243 or at the Pro shop





RKCC Grey Cup Party!

- November 29th, 2009 Kick off @ 4:30
- ♦Bring a friend everyone welcome
- Tickets must be purchased in advance at the bar \$10 per person
- Munchies & Chili
- Big Screen TV





2009/10 Championship Events Schedule



2009 Road of the Roar

Prince George, BC ~ Nov 10 - 14, 2009

2010 Canadian Mixed Curling Championship Burlington, ON ~ Nov 14 - 21, 2009

The Dominion Curling Club Championship Etobicoke, ON ~ Nov 24 - 29, 2009

2009 Tim Hortons Roar of the Rings Edmonton, AB ~ Dec 6 - 13, 2009





2010 M&M Meat Shops Canadian Juniors

Sorel-Tracey, QC ~ Jan 16 - 24, 2010



2010 Scotties Tournament of Hearts

Sault Ste Marie, ON ~ Jan 30 - Feb 7, 2010

2010 Winter Olympics

Vancouver, BC ~ Feb 12 - 28, 2010

2010 Tim Hortons Brier

Halifax, NS ~ Mar 6 - 14, 2010



2010 World Juniors

Flims, Switzerland ~ Mar. 6 - 14, 2010



2010 World Women's Curling **Championships**

Swift Current, SK ~ Mar 20 - 28, 2010

2010 Canadian Seniors

Ottawa Hunt & Country Club, Ottawa, ON ~ Mar 20 - 28, 2010

2010 Canadian Masters Curling Championships Saint John, NB ~ Mar 28 - Apr 4, 2010

2010 Capital One World Men's Curling Championship

Cortina D'Ampezzo, Italy ~ Apr 3 – 11, 2010

2010 World Mixed Doubles & World Seniors Championships

Chelyabinsk, Russia ~ Apr 16 - 24, 2010



2009/10 Television Schedule of Canada's Season of Champions

http://www.curling.ca/content/Championships /broadcastSchedule.asp



Please email your submissions for the **December Sweep** to Carole Rivington at carolenr62@cogeco.ca no later than November 25, 2009!

Thank you!



Printing of this Sweep compliments of

